
Chicago Winter Retreat 
A few weeks ago, twelve students from three campuses squeezed into a 
15-passenger van and made the three hour drive from Indy to Chicago. 
We joined with two hundred college athletes from around the Midwest to 
learn about abiding in Christ from John 15. It was a great weekend of 
fellowship, fun, and growth! 


It always amazes us what God can do in the hearts of young adults in 
only 48 hours. As they step back from the busyness and noise of life, 
God shows up with grace and truth for them. Pray for our students to 
continue walking out what they learned that weekend. 


A special part of the weekend was hearing a testimony from Kabiru (KB), who is on the soccer team at U of 
Indianapolis (UIndy). He comes from a Nigerian family and was raised Muslim. KB came to school with lots of 
spiritual questions and eventually came to see his need for Christ. He’s been following Jesus for about a year 
and is growing quickly in his faith. KB goes to the UIndy Soccer team Bible study led by Levi, one of our 
student leaders. What he shared with the crowd caused us to wrestle deeply with the cost of discipleship.


Italy Spring Break 
Matt is leading a team from Indy on March 7-14 to serve with 
AIA at the Special Olympics World Winter Games in Turin, Italy. 
They will join with other AIA teams from around the U.S. to be 
the hands and feet of Jesus to this underserved population of 
athletes and coaches. 


Pray for health and safety as they travel, boldness from the Holy 
Spirit in their interactions, and unity as a team. Also for spiritual 
openness as God brings people from around the world to one 
location for one week. Thank you for upholding our missionary 
work on campus and around the world! 
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